
FROM FIELD AND STUDY 

Wire in Nest of Senegal Dove.—A nest of the Senegal Dove 

, Streptopelia senegalensis) collected from its site in a vine at 

Nedlands, was examined. Like some nests of this species it was 

considerably thicker than the usual frail structure and was 

identical with some nests of the Indian Turtledove (S. chinensis). 

The interesting feature was the material used in the construction 

of the nest. This proved to be 238 pieces of twigs and rootlets and 

46 pieces of wire, including two hair pins, still bent. Several 

pieces of the wire measured more than 12 inches in length. This 

is the first occasion on which I have found wire used in the com¬ 

position of a nest of this species. 

—D. N. CALDERWOOD, Beacon. 

Occurrence of Hyper oedesipus plumosus.—The announcement 

by W. H. Butler (W.A. Naturalist, vol. 3, p. 172) of the recent re¬ 

discovery of the rare isopod crustacean, Hyper oedesipus plumosus, 

at Moondyne Spring in the Darling Range, warrants mention of 

another unpublished record of the species. 

When collecting at Darlington on September 13, 1923, I exam¬ 

ined a stream which I referred to in my field notes as Brook “A”. 

In it I collected two specimens of Hyper oedesipus plumosus. One 

is still in the W.A. Museum collections (no. 10663), the other one 

was sent to the late Professor C. Chilton, at the Canterbury 

Museum, Christchurch, New Zealand. This find was in the same 

season as the discovery of the type material by Nicholls and Milner 

at Lesmurdie Falls. It was made known to Professor Nicholls at 

the time but he omitted to mention it in his various writings on 

the species. 

—L. GLAUERT, W.A. Museum, Perth. 

Probable Breeding of Red-capped Robin at Wooroloo.—On 

October 26, 1952, following up a detailed report received from 

Mrs. W. Banks, of Wooroloo, I located a cock Red-capped Robin 

(Petroeca goodenovii) in a pear orchard on the Banks’s property 

lh miles north of the townsite. 

A week later I again located a cock robin in the same tree 

as before. A quite young bird with striated breast was also noted 

and after some time the cock bird was observed to feed it on 

several occasions. Twice a bird which may have been a hen ap¬ 

proached the juvenile, but this bird was not clearly seen. The 

cock was heard uttering the reeling (? territorial) call. 

On November 16 accompanied by my son, Lindsay, I again 

heard and saw a cock bird in the pear trees. A juvenile appeared 

and for some time apparently fed in the adult manner, but. eventu¬ 

ally it called and was evidently fed by the cock, though the feeding 

seemed to be followed by a show of aggression. No hen was seen. 

We concluded that the juvenile was almost independent. Finally 

a second cock Red-capped Robin appeared, and what may have 

been a territorial brush took place. 
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